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If you are a small business owner, whether a sole proprietorship, general partnership, “S” corporation, LLC or other entity, chances are you have a December 31st fiscal year end (FYE). Your FYE is the perfect time to make sure your business’ legal affairs are in order.


As an owner, you may have formed a “corporate” entity to own and operate your business. If so, congratulations – you have gained some protection from personal liability for debts or other claims arising out of your business’ operations. Your FYE is the perfect time to take the additional step of maintaining that corporate shield by observing an important formality: drafting annual minutes. (For purposes of this article, the term “corporate” or “corporation” shall refer to any type of entity registered with the Office of the Secretary of State of Colorado, which offers limited liability to its owners.)

Colorado law permits corporate entities to prepare annual consent minutes, in lieu of holding annual meetings, so long as all of the shareholders and directors (or, in the case of LLCs, members and/or managers) unanimously approve such minutes, and so long as the necessary statutory language and citations are included.


Annual minutes should list and briefly describe all major transactions entered into by the business during the past fiscal year. Examples of items to be approved include: (1) appointment of officers/managers and election of directors for the next fiscal year; (2) salary changes for owner/employees; (3) election or revocation of “S” election; (4) loans to or from the business; (5) substantial changes in business operations; (6) equipment or real estate lease agreements; (7) changes in registered office or agent; etc. 


It may seem silly to go through this formality, especially where your business has only one or two owners. But by observing this and other corporate formalities you are treating your business like the separate legal entity it is meant to be, and not as your alter ego. The more you treat it as a separate entity, the more likely courts are to respect the corporate form, and to not pierce your corporate veil. Consult with your business’ legal advisor regarding your specific situation, and dot those “I”s and cross those “T”s: that small investment of time may buy a lot of “insurance” down the road.
